    Dedham Parochial Church Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 24 November 2020 via Zoom
Present: Vicar Antony Wilson (AW)Paul Brebner (PB), Lynne Al-Sad (LA-S), Vee Druitt ( VSD), Richard Hopkins(RH). Linda Redlich, John Reed (JR), Liz Reed (LR), Gabbie Watson (GW), Peter Wilson (PW), Sharon Sarson (SS)
No apologies.
1. The Vicar began the meeting with Compline 
2. Minutes of last meeting of 2nd November:
These were accepted as an accurate record with the exception that SS had given her apologies.
3. Matters arising: there were no matters arising and all actions from the previous meeting had been completed.
4. The Standing committee had met with David Druitt to view the churchyard and identify and understand how much burial space was available, allowing for sufficient space to hold an open air service /meeting as and when appropriate.
5. 2021 Budget: David Druitt (DD) joined the meeting.
DD took the meeting though the report of the Finance committee; The financial result at the end of the 3rd quarter 2020 indicated that there would be a surplus at the year end and the PCC had accepted the committee’s recommendation to increase the Parish share to the 2019 level. It was likely that the year end would show a larger surplus of £18k and if this was the case it was proposed that £9K should be carried forward and any remaining money added to the proposed Parish share figure included in the 2021 budget proposal.
DD then took the meeting through the budget and highlighted the key assumptions;
· There would be an increase in giving and new members added
· An increase of 2% for staff from 1/1/2021 but not for contractors unless they asked for an increase
· A reduction in assistant parish Secretary’s hours
· An increase in the grant from the Lectureship trust of £402 towards the cost of Parish secretary
· No fundraising income included
· No major fabric projects impacting general funds
· 17 weddings booked for 2021
· Carry forward figure of £10k
It was noted that the overall Church funds continued to grow as a result of investment income and it was hoped that this would show further improvement when next updated in January.
LA-S asked about legacies and grants and why the budgeted figure was so low compared to 2020. DD replied that we had received some generous legacies in 2020 but we did not know what we were getting until advised. In regard to grants we only budgeted for recurring grants such as those received from DELT for parish secretary costs: in addition in 2020 we received a grant from the FODC towards the Toilets and hospitality unit and also from Friends of Essex Churches Trust for the same project. A question was also asked about the magazine costs and DD stated that this should have included an additional £500 for editing and collecting revenue from advertisers.
PB asked about investment income and where this is seen. DD explained that previously it had been paid in to the general fund but is now paid into the fund from which the income is accrued. Most of the money is held in investment funds and the church holds a minimum amount of cash. Action: DD to circulate to all PCC members details of where the various Endowment funds are held
There being no other questions, PW proposed that the budget be accepted by the PCC. This was seconded by PB and unanimously agreed
6. DD stated that he was stepping down as Chair of the Finance Committee as from the 1st January 2021 after 3 years in the post and was handing over to John Reed; DD will assist JR in writing the 2020 APCM finance report.
AW proposed a vote of thanks to DD for his work over the past 3 years and this was endorsed by all PCC members.
The meeting closed at 20.55 after closing prayers.
